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	Memorial Services for Congresswoman Juanita Millender-McDonald

Memorial services for the late Congresswoman Juanita Millender-McDonald will be held on Monday, April 30th at 12:00 pm at the 2nd Baptist Church, located at 2412 Griffith Avenue, Los Angeles.  In lieu of flowers, the family asks that donations be made to the African American Women's Health and Education Foundation, 455 E. Carson Plaza Drive, Suite C, Carson, CA 90746. 

Again, we at Metro are truly saddened by the passing of Congresswoman Millender-McDonald.  I encourage you to keep her family in your thoughts and prayers in the coming days.
Congressional Panel Invites Metro to Testify on New Starts Program
The U.S. House Subcommittee on Highways and Transit has invited me to testify at an upcoming hearing in Washington on the Federal Transit Administration's implementation of the New Starts and Small Starts programs.  The Subcommittee, chaired by Representative Peter DeFazio (D-OR), selected Metro to represent the perspective of large metropolitan transit properties.  Specifically, the Subcommittee has asked me to share Metro's overall experience with the New Starts program in terms of advancing large transit projects through the FTA's complex evaluation process.  I have also been asked to comment on how the process has changed over the years and whether or not the future of the New Starts program is sustainable given the FTA's current implementation of the program.
The hearing represents a unique opportunity for Metro to convey on a national stage our overall experiences, positive and negative, with the New Starts program.  Other transit properties participating in the hearing include Dallas Area Rapid Transit, Grand Rapids, MI and the Portland Streetcar Project.  The hearing will be held on Thursday, May 10, 2007.
House Clears Massive Supplemental Spending Package
Last night, the House of Representatives narrowly approved a $124 billion supplemental appropriations bill to pay for continued U.S. military operations in Iraq and Afghanistan.  The spending package also includes $325 million for rail and transit security grants, a significant increase over last year's enacted level of $175 million.  However, because the legislation requires U.S. troops to withdraw from Iraq starting on October 1, President Bush has already pledged to veto the bill shortly after the Senate clears the measure, which is expected late tonight.  Congressional appropriators are expected to begin drafting a second wartime spending package in the coming weeks.  Metro's advocacy team will press Congress to include at least the same amount for transit security that was part of the soon-to-be vetoed appropriations bill.  We will keep you informed of new developments as they arise.
Amtrak Legislation Adopted By U.S. Senate Committee

The Senate Commerce, Science and Transportation Committee moved yesterday to adopt legislation (S.294) that would authorize $11.4 billion for Amtrak over the next six years.  If enacted into law, the bill would provide $3.3 billion in operating subsidies and $4.9 billion for capital grants, including $1.4 billion to states, including California, for intercity passenger rail upgrades.  Similar to the federal highway aid program, securing these capital grants would require states to provide at least a 20 percent match.  Metro staff has been in touch with LOSSAN representatives concerning this legislation and will be working cooperatively with them to ensure that our region’s interests are both safeguarded and promoted as this Amtrak legislation moves forward in the 110th Congress.
Green Line Bill Adopted by State Assembly Committee
The State Assembly Committee on Local Government voted yesterday to approve AB 899 (Lieu), a bill which seeks to create a construction authority for possible future extensions of the Metro Green Line to the airport and a coastal alignment to the south.  The Chair of the Committee, Assemblymember Anna Caballero (D-28) abstained on the measure, citing her concern that the legislation places an undue mandate on a local agency to reprioritize projects.  The bill was considered and adopted last week by the Assembly Transportation Committee.  Metro staff testified yesterday and last week in opposition to AB 899. 

Also yesterday, the Los Angeles Area Chamber of Commerce’s Transportation and Goods Movement Committee discussed extending the Metro Green Line to LAX.  Los Angeles City Councilmember Bill Rosendahl spoke in support of the extension and AB 899 (Lieu).  Later in the meeting Metro staff explained that our Executive Management and Audit Committee has taken an Oppose position on AB 899 and that the item is on the agenda for full Board consideration at Monday’s Board meeting.  The Chamber committee did not take a position on the bill and plans to study it further at a future meeting.

Sector Meetings set for May; Region Fare Forums also held

Media Relations distributed a news release this afternoon announcing that all five community-based service sectors, as part of their regular monthly meetings in May, will also hold Regional Fare Forums to provide their communities with information regarding Metro’s fare restructuring proposal.  In most cases the fare forums will take place following their regular sector governance council meetings.  An additional Fare Forum will also be held at Transportation Business Advisory Council’s monthly meeting.
The public can attend one of these regional meetings and offer public comments that will be collected by the sectors and incorporated into the record of testimony.  The release notes that the sector governance councils will not take any action on the fare proposals.  The release further notes that Metro’s Board of Directors will hold a formal public hearing on the matter May 24th.
L.A. City Council Transportation Committee Approves Wilshire Blvd. Peak Period End-to-End Bus Lanes

The Los Angeles City Council Transportation Committee on Wednesday approved a series of recommendations on the Wilshire Blvd. Bus Lanes which included directing the City’s Department of Transportation (LADOT) to implement peak period end-to-end bus lanes after conducting community outreach.  The committee also recommended that LADOT be directed to remove the peak period bus lanes between Barrington Avenue and Centinela Avenue in West Los Angeles and replace them with mixed flow lanes during the peak periods.  These peak period bus lanes would be restored in the future in coordination with implementation of other portions of the end-to-end bus lanes. City staff indicated that the cost of the peak period lane and related engineering enhancements would be approximately $16 million and that they were working with Metro staff to try and identify funding.  City staff estimated that it would take six months to complete the community outreach and an additional 18 months to implement the bus lane.  Metro staff spoke to favor of implementing end-to-end bus lanes but in opposition to removal of the West Los Angeles segment.  The City Council is expected to consider this item at its Wednesday May 2nd meeting.

USA Today Story on Alternate Fueled Vehicles

USA Today is preparing a story on the use of alternative fuels in automobiles.  As part of the story, San Fernando Valley Sector General Manager Richard Hunt was interviewed regarding the use of alternative fuels at Metro and the decision to go with compressed natural gas buses.  The reporter was told that Metro currently operates one of the largest fleet of CNG buses in the nation.  The story is expected to run sometime next week.

Take our Daughters and Sons to Work Day
Today, we hosted the 15th annual national “Take Our Daughters and Sons to Work Day”.  The theme for the event is “Revolutionizing the Workplace through Innovation, By Impact, and Through Implementation.”  About 371 Metro children were given tours of the: Design Studio and Print Shop, Copy Center, Bus Operations Control (BOC), Rail Operations Control (ROC), Operations Central Instruction (OCI), the Metro Red Line, the Mail Room, the Stationary Room, the Employment Office/HR, Information & Technology Services and the Customer Information Center.  They also participated in a meet and greet with transit security officers and interview workshops.  I spoke to them about the importance of "safety first" in our agency, the various jobs that our employees perform to move the people in Los Angeles County efficiently, the value of education, and the fact that they should be proud of what their parents do, because they have made Metro the "Best Transit Agency in the Country".  The event gave them an opportunity to see how Metro operates, its core values and how it relates to the communities it serves.
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